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Dear brothers and sisters, 
 
As part of the celebration of this URS, we want to share with you a little piece of what the 
retreats of the International Sufi Movement were like in 2023. Today, brothers and sisters from 
all over the world gather at the Dargah of Pir-o-Murshid Hazrat Inayat Khan to celebrate. The 
energy of that congregation expands to reach each of our hearts as does the light of every retreat 
in which we work towards a divine purpose, guided by the teachings of our Murshid and all 
those who work to keep alive his message. 
 
This booklet was crafted with love and the help of very dear brothers and sisters, who shared the 
light that permeated these retreats. We hope it waters the seeds that were sown last year so that 
they can continue their process to bear fruit. 
 
Let us walk through this life with conscious awareness, recognizing in this world the inherent 
perfection awaiting us at the end of the path, so we can merge into it with gratitude and 
appreciation as the masters who inspire us. 
 
 
With warm regards, 
 
 
Darafshan Anda 
 
Brotherhood and Sisterhood Activity Secretary 
International Sufi Movement  
 
 
  


